Gentet, Matthias

 From:
 Martin Sheppard ≤

 Sent:
 22 May 2017 18:19

To: Planning Subject: 2017/2512/T

Dear Sirs,

I am writing, as the Chairman of the Gloucester Avenue Association, a community group representing the residents of Gloucester Avenue, in regard to an application to remove a tree or trees in the rear garden of 153 Gloucester Avenue, NWI 8LA: ref. 2017/2512/T.

It is my strong presumption that all mature trees should be preserved wherever possible, particularly in the light of the Air Quality threat from NOX and particulate pollution at present facing Camden.

I believe that Edward Boujo, on whose property the trees are situated, is commissioning a report from a professional arboriculturist, Brian Crane, about them, though this report will not be available until June. The application for felling comes from a neighbour, who is advised by Crawford, a loss adjuster.

I am writing, in the first instance, simply to ask you not to decide on this application before Brian Crane's report is sent to you.

Yours faithfully,

Martin Sheppard

Chairman

Gloucester Avenue Association

--

Martin Sheppard

102 Gloucester Avenue London NW1 8HX